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RECOMMENDTION 

1. It is recommended that the Standing Committee receive an update on the Urban County 
program. 

 
SUMMARY & DISCUSSION 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) regulations require entitlement jurisdictions, like the 
Urban County, to prepare a Consolidated Plan at least once every five years.  Beginning July 1, 2020, the 
Urban County will start a new five-year Consolidated Plan period.  During this period, the Urban County 
is expecting to manage approximately $8,220,650 in Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
funding available.  Of this amount, $1,099,043 is carried over from funding allocated to the cities of Del 
Rel Oaks, Gonzales, and Greenfield.  The Urban County does not anticipate any changes to the allocation 
formula between the County and the cities of Del Rey Oaks, Gonzales, Greenfield, and Sand City.  Under 
the formula the cities will receive annual funding of: Del Rey Oaks - $10,000; Gonzales - $162,000; 
Greenfield - $280,000; and, with the County receiving the balance of available funds.  Table 1 on 
Attachment A summarizes how these funds are expected to be distributed among the participating cities 
and allocations for public services and general administration. 
 
During the 2020-2021 Annual Plan period, the Urban County should have $1,398,044 available to 
allocate between projects, public services, and general administration.  Table 2 on Attachment A shows 
the sources and probable allocation of the available funding.  Allocating these funds is will be discussed 
in Agenda Item 7. 
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